
 

From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

Our Open Day took place last Sunday on both campuses as 

we welcomed many families wishing to learn more about the 

educational opportunities offered by the College.  Many 

thanks to the Parade staff, parents and students who helped 

in so many different ways on the day.  The visitors were 

extremely impressed and commented most favourably on 

the students’ friendly greetings and willingness to share 

experiences. 

 

The Old Paradians Annual Bike Ride from Alphington 

terminated at the College as part of Open Day.  It was good 

to see present students and parents joining Old Paradians’ 

for the ride. 

 

This week the third group of Year 12 Tenete Groups embark 

on their overnight Ministry Retreat.  All Year 12 students are 

expected to attend one of these retreats.  Last week the first 

group of Year 10s were commissioned to commence their 

weekly Community Action Program.  These are but two of 

the many programs that are embedded into the curricula and 

life of the College and are exemplars of how we strive to be 

a Catholic School in the Edmund Rice Tradition.  The 

response from boys is overwhelmingly positive, and the 

potential to foster in them empathy, compassion, and a thirst 

for justice, also builds their resilience and character as 

young men. 

 

Last week, parents of students in Years 7 to 9 had the 

opportunity to book a time with Lower Tutors to discuss their 

son’s experience at Parade College as well as attend a  

Year 7 Information Evening.  Next Thursday 28 February there 

is an opportunity to book a time with Upper Tutors as well as 

attend VCE Information Sessions.  

 

The ACC Swimming Competition takes place at MSAC this 

Friday evening, 22 February, and our swimmers have been 

engaged in early morning training.  We wish the members of 

the Parade team and their coaches great success for the event. 

 

The annual musical is well into rehearsals and the cast and 

crew are working very hard across both Parade College and 

our partner, Mercy College. This year’s musical is The Adam’s 

Family.  

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all students who assisted at the 2019 Open Day 

No. 3  20 February 2019 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Mobile Phones and Headphones 

Please see the information provided to students at both 

campuses on Monday 11 February in relation to their mobile 

phones and headphones.  We are reinforcing these 

procedures to:-  

 

• ensure that learning is not disrupted in the 

classroom, 

• students are not distracted by their phones 

• phones remain safe and secure during the day 

• basic courtesies to classmates and staff are 

observed. 

 

We would appreciate your support in reminding your sons 

about these procedures, and the need to be respectful of 

staff as they do their jobs and follow up with students who 

choose not to respect the learning environment for all.   

 

Equally, we think it is important that the boys have a break 

from screen time at recess and lunch, and keeping their 

phones and laptops in their lockers will assist with this.   

 

• Phones need to be locked in your lockers between 

8.35am and 3.15pm 

 

• If a member of staff discovers you have your mobile 

phone on you in class or in the yard at recess or 

lunchtime, they will ask you to power off the phone and 

to hand the phone to them. Please do this pleasantly - 

the staff member is only doing their job. 

 

• You can collect your phone at 3.15pm from Student 

Reception at Bundoora or Reception at Preston. 

 

• If your phone is confiscated on a number of occasions, 

there will be further consequences and contact with 

your parents. 

 

• If there is some very real reason as to why you need to 

check your phone during the day, or make a call, please 

see your House Leader/Mrs Ryan/Mrs Bult/Mr Nicholls 

in Tutor Group to organise this. 

• If you bring your phone to class when you have a test/

SAC, you will be told to take it to your locker.  You will 

not be given extra time for the assessment.  If you don't 

follow this direction and your phone is discovered during 

the test or SAC, it will be confiscated and the relevant 

Dean of Learning and your House Leader informed. 

 

Headphones 

Families might like to review the necessity of students 

bringing expensive headphones to school.  Being a 

teenager inevitably means that items can get lost, damaged 

and left behind;  an inexpensive set will do the same job.  

 

Please respect your teacher and classmates, and do not 

have any form of headphones in your ears when you enter 

classes. It can make teachers and your class mates feel as 

if you are not happy to see us, or be with us !  

 

Headphones - wireless, or any other kind - should be kept in 

your pockets/pencil cases until you are invited by your 

teacher to use them to complete some class work on 

Edrolo, Education Perfect or Clickview etc. Teachers will 

ask you to remove them if they don't need you to use them - 

again, please be pleasant and follow that direction. 

 

Parent-Tutor Interviews and VCE 

Information Sessions 

Upper House – Bundoora Campus 

Thursday 28 February 

A reminder to all Year 10 and VCE families 

at the Bundoora Campus that Parent-Tutor Interviews are 

scheduled for Thursday 28 February between 3.40pm and 

8.50pm. 

 

If you have not already, please set up your PAM Account to 

access the Interview Booking System and make an 

appointment to see your son’s Tutor Teacher for 2019. 

 

An email was posted to all families on Wednesday 13 

February with this information.  Subject Teacher Interviews 

are scheduled for later this term. 

 

On the same afternoon\evening, families of students 

completing a VCE subject sequence this year are invited to 

attend the VCE Information Session in Rivergum Theatre.  

The Information session will be hosted by the Dean of 

Learning Years 10 to 12, Mr Paul Fahey, and will run for 



 

approximately forty-five minutes.  Sessions times are at 

5.00pm, 6.15pm, and 7.30pm, so you may like to book your 

interview with your son’s Tutor Teacher around one of those 

times. 

 

You need only to attend one session, as the other two 

sessions are repeats.  Light refreshments will be available in 

Hickey Foyer both before and after each information 

session. 

 

This forum will provide an opportunity to be fully informed 

about your son’s requirements and expectations as they 

commence their VCE studies in 2019.  The evening is 

applicable to all parents with a son in Units 1 to 4 of any 

VCE subject. 

 

We look forward to seeing you on 28 February. 

 

Miss Regina Rowan 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

 

Red Earth Immersion 
to Arnhem Land 

July 2019 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parade College is excited to be offering our first immersion 

to visit remote Indigenous Homelands in Arnhem Land and 

Kakadu National Park.  This immersion experience will take 

place from Sunday 7 July to Tuesday 16 July.  Students in 

Years 9, 10, 11, and 12 are encouraged to apply. 

 

Itinerary includes: 

 

Day 1: Morning flight to Darwin 

- set up camp at Marakai 

 

Days 2-5: Mammadawerre Homeland 

- Meeting, and spending time, with Traditional Owners  

- Spending time with local children 

- Contribute to community service project 

- Cook for and share meals with community 

 

Days 6-9: Murdudjurl Homeland 

- Explore Murdudjurl Homeland 

- Hike around the famous rock art and sacred sites with a 

Traditional Owner 

- Work on a meaningful service project 

- Cruise the Yellow Waters billabong with Traditional Owner 

guide 

 

Day 10: Return home 

 

Application forms and deposits 

must be paid by Friday 1 March 

 

For further information please contact Jenine Fogarty or 

Kylie Kuppe on 9468-3300 or via email 

jenine.fogarty@parade.vic.edu.au 

kylie.kuppe@parade.vic.edu.au 

mailto:jenine.fogarty@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:kylie.kuppe@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Outstanding Theatre 
Studies Results 

 

 

 

 

As part of Unit 4 Theatre Studies in 2018, students were 

required to present a Stagecraft Interpretation to a panel of 

external VCAA assessors for examination.   

 

The task required students to present an interpretation of a 

monologue from a scene of a playscript.  They could choose 

between Acting and Direction or Design for two areas 

(costume, set, sound, properties and make-up).  Each 

student had a limit of twelve minutes to set up, read their 

framing statement, present their interpretation, answer a 

question (from the assessor) and pack up.  

 

This assessment was worth 25% of their final overall score 

for Theatre Studies.  

 

I am especially proud of how organised the boys were with 

getting their research and interpretation together.  In 

particular, we wish to congratulate Matthew Casamento and 

Christian Morabito for achieving outstanding results in this 

area.   

 

Matthew’s performance of the character ‘Marvin’ from the 

musical Falsettos, and Christian’s Costume and Set design 

for the character ‘Actor’ from The Woman in Black, both 

received an A+ and through invitation have entered the VCE 

Season of Excellence 2019.  

 

Matthew will be performing his piece at the Arts Centre in 

the Top Class Theatre Studies program on 13 March, and 

Christian will have his design exhibited at the Melbourne 

Museum in the Top Designs program from 30 March to 14 

July.  

 

We congratulate these two students on their prestigious 

achievement! 

 

Miss Natasha Nicastri 

Theatre Studies Teacher 

 



 

From the Registrar  
 

 

 

 

 

School Photographs 

If any families are still wishing to purchase photos for this 

year, please return the photo order envelope to main 

reception at either campus and we will forward them to the 

photographer.  The deadline for photo orders is Thursday 

28 February. 

 

PTV Student Concession Cards 

PTV have introduced a change this year with regard to 

student concession cards. 

 

In the past students have needed to purchase a student 

concession card from PTV on a yearly basis. 

 

 

 

 

“Victorian school students are now able to use their PTV 

approved school ID to access concession travel on public 

transport.  This will enable students to buy student passes 

and concession fares.” 

 

Parade have applied to use the PTV logo on our 2019 

student ID cards and have received approval.   

 

This means families are no longer required to purchase a 

separate PTV student concession pass for their sons if 

wanting to purchase half yearly or yearly tickets or student 

passes. 

 

Students using a myki card should register it to protect their 

card’s balance in case it gets lost or stolen.  If a registered 

myki card is lost or stolen, the student can contact the PTV 

Call Centre on 1800 800 007 to block their card and a 

replacement myki pass will be issued. 

 

If you have any questions about the new ID card please 

contact me on 9468-3304 or via email 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au 

Year 7 2021 Enrolments close on Friday 23 August 2019 

Applications are now being accepted for 2021 and beyond.  If 

you have a son currently at the College you are still required to 

submit an application form for any younger siblings.  Please 

contact me on 9468-3304 or email registrar@parade.vic.edu.au 

to obtain an Information pack. 

 

Mrs Angela O’Connor  

Registrar 

 

 

Donations for flood affected 
Qld 
 

 

 

 

By now I am sure that most people will have seen footage or 

read reports about the devastating floods in Townsville and 

surrounding areas.  Many children in Townsville have started 

school without the required materials and stationery. 

 

Parade College is asking for donations of new stationery items 

to support those affected by the floods. 

 

If you can please bring in any of the following donations to 

Preston or Bundoora Reception, or to your Tutor Teacher: 

 

• Pens 

• Pencils 

• Exercise book 

• Folder 

• Calculator 

• Lined paper 

• Any other stationery 

 

Ms Sarah Melenhorst 

Ministry Team 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

At the College Commencement Assembly it was my 

pleasure to announce the recipients of the 2018 Year 10 

Community Action Award. 

 

Each year we present a special award to a Year 10 student 

who has embraced the charism of Edmund Rice through 

their generosity and willingness to give back to the 

community. 

 

The Nuwan Amarakoon Community Action award 

recognizes and rewards the commitment of a Year 10 

student to volunteer his time and talents to make a 

difference to the lives of others. 

 

The list of nominees was long as all of the following 

nominees committed much time and energy into the 

Community Action Program and events of 2018.  

 

Binh Nguyen (T03) 

Justin Teo (T03) 

Jordyn Freeman (T06) 

James Koletsis (L07) 

Dylan Tait McHale (H02) 

Jayden Carr (H05), 

Harry Foster(T03) 

Dante Di Candia (T08) 

Yin Van Beek (L02) 

Jordan Rolfe (L01) 

Luca Monaco (L06) 

Bastian Vincent-Paul (T05) 

Abdul Kassem. (H 08) 

 

Their efforts drove the program and enabled Parade College 

to minister to the many in need in our community. 

 

In 2018 two students in particular showed outstanding 

commitment.  These two students attended most of the St 

Alban’s Refugee tutoring sessions on a Monday afternoon, 

often returning to the College at 6.00pm.  The next morning 

they would be back, bright and early, to lead the Eddie’s  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brekky Van.  Their willingness to get involved in the many 

social justice programs helped to build an inclusive 

community that improved the lives of the people they 

worked with.  

 

It was my pleasure to announce Noah Aravena H08 

(pictured above) and Luke Lazzara H02 as the 2018 dual 

recipients of the Nuwan Amarakoon Award. 

 

Congratulations Noah and Luke and I encourage any 

student who wishes to get involved to visit the Community 

Action Centre  

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Payment Authority  

Families are reminded that any Direct Debit Payment 

authorities for 2018 will remain in place unless we are 

advised otherwise.  Payments will be updated for the current 

balance outstanding.  

 

Families need to check their bank accounts to ensure that 

any existing arrangements have rolled over for 2019.  

 

If you are a new family or do not have a Direct Debit 

payment authority in place, please return your form 

immediately.  

 

If you would like to discuss other options available regarding 

the payment of fees, please call Ms Emily Hosking on  

9468-3327 or email to fees@parade.com.au.  

 

Approved Payment Plans  

Families who do not have an existing approved active 

payment arrangement are required to finalise any ‘Brought 

Forward’ outstanding balance immediately.   

 

If you are experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your 

fee obligations or need some assistance with setting up your 

payment plan please contact Ms Emily Hosking on  

9468-3327 or via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Exiting Students  

If your son is not returning in 2019 please contact the 

Registrar, Mrs Angela O’Connor, on 9468-3304 or 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au for an Exit Form.  

 

This will ensure you are charged the correct amount of fees 

and charges.  

 

Financial Assistance  

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)  

CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government to assist 

eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 

and sporting activities.  

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 

temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.  

 

The allowance will be paid to the school to use towards 

expenses relating to camps, excursions, or sporting 

activities for the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF 

amount per student will be $225 for secondary school 

students.  

 

For more information about the CSEF, including an 

application form, visit www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

alternatively you can download an application form from the 

College website http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Fees.aspx  

 

If you have any problems accessing an application form 

please contact the College on 9468-3300.  

 

Application forms are to be completed and lodged as soon 

as possible.  

 

Charter Bus  

Students travelling by charter bus in 2019 have been 

allocated a seat and billed for 2019 unless we have been 

advised otherwise.  Please note one terms notice is required 

to cancel use of this service.  

 

Families who no longer wish to use the service are required 

to forward a cancellation request to 

transport@parade.vic.edu.au or via letter addressed to Mr 

Anthony Glatzel, Logistics Coordinator.  

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members for 2019. If you are interested in joining or would 

like to know more please contact the Business Manager, Mr 

Paul Harris, on 9468-3309 or via 

paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

mailto:fees@parade.com.au
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Fees.aspx
mailto:transport@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

ACC Athletic Championships 2019 

The ACC Athletic Championships will be held at the 

Lakeside Stadium on Wednesday 27 March at the Lakeside 

Stadium, Albert Park.   

 

Students interested in being involved in the Parade Athletic 

Team should see Mr Gaut in E44 prior to the commence-

ment of training in 2019.  

 

Listed below is the training schedule for 2019. 

 

Training after school at Bunjil Park from 3.30pm to 

4.45pm for all interested students: 

Tuesday 19 February and Thursday 21 February 

All Year Levels 

 

Tuesday 26 February and Thursday 2 February 

All Year Levels 

 

Willinda Park Training: 

Tuesday 19 February 12.50pm to 2.50pm 

Years 9 to 12 (Trials—selected students) 

 

Thursday 21 February 12.00pm to 2.20pm 

Years 7 and 8 (Trials—selected students) 

 

Tuesday 26 February 12.50pm to 2.50pm 

Years 9 to 12 (Trials—selected students) 

 

Tuesday 28 February 12.00pm to 2.20pm 

Years 7 and 8 (Trials—selected students) 

 

Tuesday 7 March 12.00pm to 2.20pm 

Years 7 to 8 (selected students) 

 

Thursday 14 March 12.00pm to 2.20pm 

All Year Levels (selected students) 

 

Tuesday 19 March 12.50pm to 2.50pm 

All Year Levels (selected students) 

Thursday 21 March 12.00pm to 2.20pm 

Years 7 and 8 (selected students) 

 

Monday 25 March12.50pm to 2.50pm 

All Year Levels (selected students) 

 

Mr Phillip Gaut 

Director of High Performance Sport 



 

Bodkin House Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Bodkin students and staff have made a wonderful start to 

the 2019 year.  Students in Upper Bodkin House have 

settled in well into the rigors of these important years. 

 

We began the Term with an assembly to welcome new staff 

and students to Parade College.  The gathering gave the 

opportunity for our Prefects of 2019 to begin to make their 

mark on the House.  Prefects are encouraged to be involved 

in building our community through their active participation 

in House activities.  

 

The Year 12 students have participated in the Failte 

program where they have teamed up with a Year 7 student 

to get to know and support them in their first year at Parade 

College. 

 

The next few weeks will be a challenge for our Year 10 to 12 

students as they are faced with an increased workload as 

they approach their first assessments of the year.  We 

endeavour to encourage students to begin with the 

necessary habits to best achieve their desired academic 

goals in 2019.  

 

The teachers have worked with the students to develop their 

personal and academic goals.  It is hoped that this ongoing 

exploration will assist the students in focussing on their 

studies, making future subject choices and Career choices 

in their final year.  

 

We welcome the close partnership of parents to continue 

this conversation with their son at home. 

 

I congratulate the students for their positive start to the year 

and wish them every success for 2019. 

 

Mr Tony Trantino 

Bodkin Upper House Leader 

Above: Jack Goulding Yr12 B01, Joshua Walker Yr12 B01,  

Dallas Schwalger Yr7 B19, Nicholas Berardi Yr12 B01, 

And Christian Elezovic Yr7 B19 

 

Above: Jake Popalis Yr12 B07 with Manuel Lachlan Yr7 B16 



 

Hughes House Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Our students in Hughes House have welcomed their newest 

Hughies into the 2019 fold with great excitement.  

 

The students are now well and truly back into school routine 

and there is no shortage of peer led guidance and 

assistance around our campuses to ensure our Year 7s are 

finding their way.  This comes in the week as they prepare 

for the Year 7 Athletics Carnival.  The pressure is on our 

Year 7s as the Hughes Year 8s came out glorious winners 

at our annual carnival last week!  

 

As we commence a fresh year, we reflect on our students, 

both present and past.  This reflection time brings further 

enrichment to our students’ spiritual and academic lives. 

The 2018 Year 12 students modelled what it took to perform 

at a high level, both academically, and as a positive 

contributor to the Parade Community.  Many of the high 

ATAR achievers and Social Community Action volunteers 

were a part of the Hughes family. 

 

I have had the privilege of addressing the Upper Hughes 

students about the importance of communicating regularly 

with their teachers to ensure they understand the content 

after each lesson.  This may occur in the form of an email or 

a discussion at the end of the class. It is also very important 

for our students to engage with their peers and critically 

analyse and reflect upon classroom teaching content; these 

methods may better assist in maximising their learning 

potential.  

 

We shone the light on our older most experienced 

Paradians, asking them to lead our new students 

honourably and with distinction.  Our Year 12s continue their 

mentoring role with the Year 7s through the ‘Failte Program’, 

meaning ‘welcome’ in Gaelic.  

 

We wish everyone in Hughes House the very best with their 

goals and ambitions for 2019.  

 

Mr Jacob Williams 

Hughes Upper House Leader 

Above: Hughes year 7 and 12 House Commencement Assembly 

 

Above: Jon Pizzo H15 and Jacob Saad H07 



 

Performing Arts News 
 

 

 

 

 

There are a number of competitions running at the moment that may interest our students - entry details and terms and conditions 

can be found by clicking on the links in the advertisements. 

 

If students have any questions they can send me an email tjacobs@parade.vic.edu.au or come and see me in MU2 

 

Mr Tim Jacobs 

Learning Area Leader Visual Arts and Drama 



 



 



 

In the interests of student safety…… 

*  Please observe all speed zones and traffic management signage whilst on College grounds 

*  Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking attendants 

*  Please remember there is a strict “No Standing” rule for all vehicles anywhere along the 

College driveway 

Thank you for your co-operation 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of the POP Committee, I once again extend a 

warm welcome to all families especially those who are new 

to Parade College in 2019.  We hope that this will be 

another successful year of sociable and fundraising events.  

  

Thank you to the parents who assisted with our Year 7 

welcome morning tea on our first day back at the College.    

 

Open Day 

Thank you to our POP members for giving their time to 

support a very busy weekend in the POP calendar. 

 

On Saturday morning an amazing team baked more than 

500 scones for the Open Day at Preston and Bundoora. 

 

On Sunday parents and prospective students were treated 

to the delicious treats along with other delights as well as 

the ever-popular sausage sizzle!  

  

Upcoming events - helpers needed - save the date 

Please keep in mind the following events and contact POP if 

you can assist.  Please see the POP app for more 

information. 

   

Working Bee - Bundoora and Preston  

Sunday 17 March  

From 8.00am to 12.30pm 

  

Father Son Summer Games Night  

Monday 18 March (registration details in next Newsletter) 

College Hall  

Coordinate games/sausage sizzle  

Setup 5.00pm, serving from 6.00pm, followed by clean up  

  

POP Meeting 

A warm invitation is extended to all parents to attend our 

next meeting for 2019, which will be held on Wednesday 13 

March at 7.30pm in the Boardroom at Bundoora.   

 

New members are always welcome at our monthly 

meetings.  

Our goal is to develop strong partnerships with the students, 

parents, teachers and the community so that we can work 

together to improve student facilities and support the various 

activities that are held at the College throughout the year.  

   

Stay informed with POP app  

Please download the POP app as this has all our events 

and contact information.  

 

Download the POP app     Apple iOS         Android    

 

Our meeting schedule and event highlights are published in 

the College Newsletter. 

 

Jeff Warke  

President Parents of Parade 

0409 174 208 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

 

https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/parents-of-parade/id927835873?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.paradefathers&hl=en


 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

OPA Bike Ride a journey back to the future 

Tales of Parade’s two former campuses – ‘The Old 

Bluestone Pile’ in East Melbourne and the Preparatory 

College at Flowerdale – were shared during well-earned 

drink breaks in the Old Paradians’ Association’s Annual 

Preston-Bundoora Bike Ride. 

 

The 40-kilometre bike ride, which coincided with Parade 

Bundoora’s and Preston’s much-anticipated Open Days, this 

year attracted 26 riders who represented a healthy cross-

section of both the Parade and Old Paradians communities. 

 

 

In warm conditions, all 26 riders – including Old Paradian 

Matt Donoghue (1989) and his son Mason (Year 9) pictured 

here before setting off from Preston – completed the ride 

without hitch. 

 

One of the riders, Peter Gilmartin of Parade’s final year 

class of 1968, recounted stories of his College days as 

riders assembled in the shadows of the old East Melbourne 

campus on Victoria Parade. Similarly, Paul Schofield (1991) 

reflected on his years at Parade Prep, as riders downed 

drinks within walking distance of the old Flowerdale 

property. 

 

Asked his thoughts on the event, Peter Gilmartin replied: 

“The highlight was seeing so many current students getting 

involved, and I love the father/son father/daughter 

participation, which was fantastic”. 

“It’s good for the younger people to develop an 

understanding of what makes Parade, so that when the 

name ‘Alphington Court’ arises as an example they know 

where it comes from,” Peter said. 

 

For the record, the following cyclists completed the Old 

Paradians’ Association’s 2019 Annual Bike Ride: 

 

Tony Bianco, Mitchell Challis, Adam De Beer, Deon De 

Beer, Mason Donoghue, Matt Donoghue, Edward Dynes, 

Peter Dynes, William Dynes, Peter Gilmartin, Darcy Grogan, 

Wayne Grogan, William Grogan, Alex Haffenden, Glenn 

Haffenden, Chris Henderson, Joseph Ibic, Robert Ibic, Mark 

Love, Dino Rebellato, Paul Schofield, Angelo Sirianni, 

Lourdes Sirianni, Xavier Sirianni and Warren Stirling. 

 

The Old Paradians' Association acknowledges the support 

of all cyclists who supported this year's ride, and expresses 

its thanks to Mirella Busso-Lee (in her last event for the 

association) for overseeing the bike ride, to John Abrahams 

and Lewis Derrico who acted as marshals, and to Dino 

Rebellato and Paul Schofield for guiding the peloton safely 

home. 

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 



 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

21 February * Ministry Retreat #3 

 * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

22 February * Failte Program Yrs 7 & 12 

 * Learning Curve Yrs 8 & 9 

 * Year 10 Work Experience Assembly 

 * ACC Swimming Championships, 

7.00pm MSAC 

23 February * Saturday Detention 

25-27 February * Year 7 ACER Testing 

25 February * Musical Rehearsal @ Mercy 

 * Finance Committee Meeting 

26 February * Yr 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

27 February * ACC Senior Sport 

 * Family School Tour Bundoora 

 * Musical Rehearsal @ Parade 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

28 February * Family School Tour Preston 

 * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

 * Upper Tutor Group Parent-Tutor 

Evening & VCE Information Evening 

4-8 March * Year 7 Camp 

4 March  * ACC Concert Band Workshop 

 * Musical Rehearsal @ Mercy 

 * Board Meeting 

5 March * Shrove Tuesday 

 * Yr 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

6 March * Ash Wednesday 

 * ACC Senior Sport 

 * Lenten Global Action Program 

commences 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Musical Rehearsal @ Parade 

7 March * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

10 March * First Sunday of Lent 

11 March * Labour Day Public Holiday 

12 March * Yr 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

13 March * Ministry Retreat #4 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * The Sleepout 

 * Musical Rehearsal @ Parade 

 * Parents of Parade Meeting 7.30pm 

14 March * Ministry Retreat #4 

 * Family School Tour Bundoora 

 * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

17-27 March * Takada Visit 

17 March * Second Sunday of Lent 

 * St Patricks Day 

 * Working Bee 8.00am to 12.30pm 

Bundoora and Preston Campuses 

18 March * Musical Rehearsal @ Mercy 

 * Father & Son Summer Games Night 

19 March * Yr 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

20 March * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Musical Rehearsal @ Parade 

21 March * Staff PD Day (Student Free Day) 

 * Sports Academy SBAT Program 

24 March * Third Sunday of Lent 

5 April * End of Term 1 



1st Working Bee for 2019 

Preston and Bundoora Campuses 

Sunday 17 March 

8.00am until 12.30pm 

 

Earn $60 per family 

credited to your fee account simply for 

attending a minimum of three hours 

 

Mums, Dads, Students and  

Guardians are all welcome 

 

We have many different jobs 

that need to be done and we cater 

for a range of abilities 


